NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200

Washington, DC 20555-001 E-mail: opa@nrc.gov
Web Site:http://www.nrc.gov/OPA

No. 00-113 July 20, 2000

NRC HOLDS MEETINGS ON DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT
FOR PROPOSED SPENT FUEL STORAGE FACILITY IN UTAH

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission, along with the Bureau of Indian Affairs, the Bureau of
Land Management, and the Surface Transportation Board, has scheduled public meetings July 27-28 in
Salt Lake City and Grantsville, Utah, to obtain public comments and describe the Draft Environmental
Impact Statement for the proposed Private Fuel Storage facility which would store spent nuclear fuel
on the Goshute Indian Reservation, geographically located within Tooele County, about 85 miles west
of Salt Lake City.

The meetings are scheduled for July 27 in the Arizona Room of the Little America Inn, at 500
South Main Street in Salt Lake City; and for July 28 at the Grantsville Middle School, 318 South Hale
Street in Grantsville. Both meetings will be held from 7:00 - 10:00 p.m.

Copies of the “Draft Environmental Impact Statement for the Construction and Operation of an
Independent Spent Nuclear Fuel Storage Installation on the Reservation of the Skull Valley Band of
Goshute Indians and the Related Transportation Facility in Tooele County, Utah,” NUREG-1714, are
available on the agency’s website haip://www.nrc.gov/INRC/NUREGS/indexnum.html
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